
 
 
 
 
 
 

Website Committee Report 
 

 
October 2021 – END OF TERM 
  
  
During this term our website was re-designed and updated, and there has been information added 
on a regular basis to help our members and others understand how AVVA works, and what current 
information is available.   
 
We also added a statistical tracker that gives us information about the website use, nothing 
personal or about individuals, but information that helps us know which pages are visited, how 
many visits are new, how many are page to page hits, and other information that helps us to know 
how we can make things better. 
 
We added pages that will give you membership information, chapter locator information, and other 
data that was not there before.  We have a membership “Q & A” page as well, to answer the most 
frequent questions.   
  
We have had some issues with our email accounts that use ‘@avva.org‘ and the short story is 
that we are not receiving emails that include __@avva.org.   We are currently working on that 
issue, so please be patient.  Most officials are using their own emails so that members can contact 
them. 
 
Keep in mind that there is an online form on the “News” page that will allow you to sign up for our 
“Flash Notice” email list, which gives you information sent out by national. 
 
We also still have our face book page, which is well used.  It is a good place for our members to 
interact with each other.  I want to thank Tim Von Bon, the Region 9 Director and a committee 
member, for keeping track of our Face Book page and our twitter account for us.   
 
Please use this website.  It is full of information that will help you to get things done and keep your 
chapters or states going, as well as helping VVA members in your chapters to understand how 
we function, and how it is different from their processes. 
 
 I would like to thank my committee and to acknowledge the good work.  The members are 
released from their duties as of November 5th, and have been much appreciated. 
  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

Joanna Henshaw 
AVVA National Website Committee Chair 
 


